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Wofford Today

The fall issue of Wofford Today, the college's quarterly magazine, will begin reaching



mailboxes today. Meet the newest Terriers who make up the Class of 2024, learn how the 
college is rallying during the COVID-19 pandemic, discover what makes the new Chandler 
Center for Environmental Studies a leader in green building design and celebrate the newest 
inductees in the Athletics Hall of Fame.

The issue also provides insight on how the college is preparing for the future, a new strategic 
visioning process and a story focused on the Back of the College neighborhood's history and 
relationship with the college. Plus, you'll find all of the alumni updates that you've come to 
expect as well as stories about students making a difference. Read Wofford Today online.

Helping Terriers pursue careers in medicine

The family of the late Dr. William 'Bill" W. Kellett III '62 has established the Kellett Scholarship, 
which provides $15,000 a year for Wofford graduates studying at the University of South 
Carolina School of Medicine Greenville. It's the medical school's largest undergraduate-
designated scholarship with more than $1.6 million raised to support Terriers.

Ethan Covil '20, a biology major from Easley, South Carolina, is the first recipient of the 
scholarship.

"This scholarship means so many things to me: it's proof that my hard work and resiliency 
have paid off; it facilitates a freedom that few modern medical students get, and that is the 
ability to choose a future specialty without regard to money — I can choose based on what 
I'm passionate about," says Covil. "Dr. Kellett was an outstanding man and physician, a 
leader in his field and in the community. Having the honor of being a Kellett Scholar calls me 
to learn from his legacy and to be the best version of myself for my community and my future 
patients."

Kellett, whose granddaughter is a fifth-generation Terrier, spent his career as an OB/GYN in
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Greenville with his brother Dr. Michael Kellett. The scholarship was largely funded by 
members of the Kellett family and the Kellett Family Foundation. An additional group of 46 
fellow Terriers and friends also supported the scholarship.

"We are thrilled for Ethan and most appreciative of the Kellett family's generous support for 
Wofford College graduates pursuing careers in medicine," says Roberta Hurley Bigger '81, 
dean of students and vice president for Campus Life and Student Development. "This gift has 
established another avenue of support and community for the college's graduates. We are 
most grateful for their generosity, as are the countless students who enroll at Wofford with 
plans to pursue careers in the medical field."

Terrier Ball Online Auction
The Terrier Club is hosting an online auction to support fundraising for scholarships for 
student-athletes through Oct. 23. View and bid on auction items while also registering for a
$1,000 Ingles gift card.
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